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MARK YOUR 
CALENDAR! 

 

Please join us for 
refreshments and 
fellowship with Pastor 
Jeff and Cheryl as we 
celebrate his 22 years 
of service at West 
Lawn UMC on 
Sunday, June 5, 2022 
from 3-7 PM.  

 
 

RSVP by May 22 to https://jeffraffauf.eventbrite.com 
 

Seating and tents will be set up outside of the Education Building, with 
additional seating in the Community Center. Special presentations will take 
place at 4:00 PM, and again at 6:00 PM, outside of the Community Center. 
 
If you would like to contribute to gifts for the Raffauf’s, we welcome your 
donations. Gifts can be made out to West Lawn UMC, referencing 
“Retirement Celebration.” Send special video well wishes or photos of your 
favorite memories with Pastor Raffauf to: chris@westlawnumc.org. 
 
If you cannot RSVP on the Eventbrite website, please call the church office 
at 610-678-5611. 

Join us as we confirm our next group 
of young people into the faith and the 
life of our church family.  
 
We will share in the Act of Confirma-
tion on Sunday, May 15th at the 11 
o’clock service in the sanctuary.  

Sunday, May 8th is Mother’s 
Day! Celebrate this special Sun-
day with us at worship as we hon-
or all of the ladies attending with 
a special gift!. 

https://jeffraffauf.eventbrite.com
mailto:chris@westlawnumc.org
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj3wumG2NXaAhXGoFMKHVgHCsoQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kikaesteves.com%2Fhappy-mothers-day%2F&psig=AOvVaw1CQ4jDDhhaB8GSI_VwT03E&ust=1524754681305205


Page 2 Invite, Embrace, Empower 

 “O God, our help in ages past, our hope for years to come, 
Our shelter from the stormy blast, and our eternal home.” 

 
As my time here as West Lawn’s “senior pastor” comes to a close, and my retirement looms in the not-to-distant 
future (next month – not yet!), I find comfort in the fact that this ministry is not about any one individual, but it has 
always been about God.  Our call to ministry is like God, eternal and never-ending. 
 
Long before I was appointed West Lawn’s senior pastor (only the 4th in our most recent 80 years!), indeed long 
before I was a twinkle in my mother’s eye, this congregation was proclaiming the Good News of Jesus Christ.  
Before God spoke into my heart – and the bishop’s! – about serving here, this congregation was teaching stories of 
God’s Love to the children, ministering to the needs of this community, supporting missionaries and mission work 
locally and globally, and doing the things Jesus would have us do – feeding the hungry, sheltering the homeless, 
and ministering to those in need. 
 
One hundred and ten years ago someone’s vision for a new faith community was birthed into reality in the barn of 
Riegel’s dairy farm, located on what we now call the West Lawn playground.  On Ascension Day, May 19, 1912, 
after much seed-planting and the result of many dreams and prayers, God’s people came together for worship.  
Only God could have known what the next 110 years would hold. 
 
Over the years this congregation was led by retired clergy, student pastors, and received our first “resident pastor” 
in the midst of a global economic depression.  We worshiped in a barn, a white-framed structure on Penn Avenue, 
and later a brick edifice that is now the northern (flat ceiling) section of our present sanctuary. 
 
When the church saw an uncertain future, God raised up a new, young preacher and sent him to serve this church. 
When we could not seem to find a way to pay the mortgage, God raised up a group of committed members to free 
us from the yoke of debt.  When we outgrew our building, God provided a larger sanctuary (1957), an education 
building (1967), a renovated fellowship space and handicap access (1987), and an additional building – the 
Community Center (2007) – for added ministry space. 
 
Under the leadership of the Rev. Rollin T. Reiner we paid off our debt, expanded our facility and campus, and grew 
to be a strong church that at one time had 400 total worshipers between our two services AND 400 attending 
Sunday school each week.  Led by the Rev. Stacy Myers, West Lawn saw our worship attendance grow to 600/
week, and West Lawn became a “home” and church family to many.  During the ministry of the Rev. Dr. Menno 
Good we expanded to a third worship service and were called to deep reflection as to the kind of church God was 
calling us to be.  And I hope that in these past 22 years God has been at the helm, steering us, guiding us to 
effective ministry in our community and around the world.  I pray that we have been faithful to making disciples of 
Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world, as we have sought to invite, embrace and empower all to be the 
family of God in Christ. 
 
I hope you will join us in worship each Sunday this month as we: 

• Celebrate our Preschool, recognize our new softball teams, support Native American Ministries, and 
share in Holy Communion on May 1

st. 
• Honor our mothers and share in the baptismal covenant on May 8

th
 – Mother’s Day. 

• Stand in support of our young people as we receive our newest members on Confirmation Sunday, 
May 15

th. 
• Recall our history and dream of our future on Anniversary Sunday, May 22

nd. 
• Remember those who gave their all so that we could live in freedom today, on Memorial Day Sunday, 

May 29
th. 

 
What a blessing it continues to be to serve God with you in this place we call our church home, West Lawn United 
Methodist.  What peace I feel, in knowing that our ministries will continue on long after I retire.  What a joy it is to 
pray for this church and its future, including ministry under the leadership of your next senior pastor, the Rev. Tom 
Ebersole. 
 

To God be the glory! 
 

Pastor Jeff Raffauf 
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Upcoming Study on the Lord’s Prayer 
Learn the significance and the power of the prayer Jesus taught “Your kingdom come.” “On earth as it is in 
heaven.” “Daily bread.” You can recite these phrases from the Lord’s Prayer by heart. You think you know what 
they mean, but truthfully, you’re not entirely sure. You know it’s the prayer Jesus used to teach us how to pray, but 
do you know why? You know the prayer is sacred, but do you grasp the power of the words? 
In his new book and study, The Lord’s Prayer, best-selling author Adam Hamilton explores each of the prayer’s 
rich lines and examines their meaning in the Bible, illuminating what we ask of God and what we ask of ourselves 
through its words. Not only will you come to understand its power; you’ll learn how to use the Lord’s Prayer as a 
pattern for all of your prayers. 
 
Please consider participating in this 6 week video-based study with:  
 

• Pastor Jeff on Wednesday evenings @ 7 p.m. in HE-brews Café, beginning April 20th, or  
• Table Talk Sunday School class @ 9:30 a.m. in the REB #109-111, beginning May 1,  
 

as we glean new 
understanding of the prayer 
we learned so long ago. 

 
[The book, The Lord’s 

Prayer, by Adam Hamilton is 

recommended, but not 

required, as available on 

Amazon.com, and a limited 

number of books are 

available from Pastor Jeff for 

$15.] 

“No Clays Left Behind”  
 
Men (and boys 16 or older) are invited to attend a fun day at the Topton Fish and Game Club shooting clay 
pigeons on Saturday, May 14 from 10 am – 1pm, rain or shine. All experience levels are welcome. Active Men's 
Ministry member, Mike Stephens (interviewed on our church's podcast), will be leading our group that day. 
Shotguns will be provided, as well as a thorough safety demonstration, and an additional safety officer presiding. 
Those that need or desire additional instruction will receive attention and be made comfortable. 
 
The "trap house" allows for five shooters at a time, so preregistration is required. Registration is limited to 30 
participants. The cost is $35 and covers 50 rounds of ammunition, 50 clay pigeons, and lunch. Additional rounds 
will be available for purchase. For any questions email Mike Stephens. Register online or the app to reserve your 
spot! 
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Register Today for 
“MONUMENTAL” Vacation 

Bible School 
Registration is now open for our upcoming 
Vacation Bible School! Parents can sign up 
their children using the registration form 
included in this newsletter, or online at 
www.westlawnumc.org/vbs.  
 
Between now and the official start of VBS, 
families should stop by West Lawn UMC to 
pick up their child’s t-shirt and music CD. 
 

MONDAY, June 6  

through THURSDAY, June 9  

from 6:00-8:30 pm 

 

 

 
Our Vacation Bible School is not possible without the help of 170+ 

servants! Please consider joining our Monumental Dream Team by 

completing and returning the below form, or also sign up online. 

Contact Kelly Rismiller directly at 610-507-9141, 

kelly@westlawnumc.org for more details. 

 
Name               
 
 
Phone        Email        
 
 

_____ Preschool Crew Leaders   _____ Elementary Crew Leaders 

_____ Craft Station Team Members   _____ Snack Station Team Members 

_____ Bible Storytelling Team Members  _____ Science Lab Team Members 

_____ Games Team Members and Leaders  _____ Opening/Closing Assembly Skit Leaders  

_____ Mascots & Song/Dance Leaders   _____ Security Servants 

_____ Registration Team Members   _____ Set Designers & Decorators 

_____ Set Up/Tear Down Team Members 

Invite, Embrace, Empower 

https://remote.westlawnumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=041f737418fc442f9ce6fb27fb568d37&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.westlawnumc.org%2fvbs
mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
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Children & Family Ministries Programs in May 
 

Wednesday, May 4 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

Wednesday, May 11 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

Wednesday, May 18 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

 

• Large foam hearts 

• Shoe laces 

• SunChips 

• Teddy Grahams 

• Oreos 

• Mini Pretzels 

• Rice Chex cereal 

• Cherrios cereal 

• Raisins 

• Pipe Cleaners 

• Fine Black Markers 

• Sponge paint brushes 

• Clear tacky glue 

• Empty water bottles with caps 

• Kelly green paint 

• Lime green paint  

• Paintbrushes  

• Brown butcher paper 

• Terra cotta pots  

• Larger planter pots 

• Brown Tissue paper  

• Foam core 

• Newspaper 

• Plastic table cloths (bright colors) 

• Green paper plates 

• Green card stock 

• Green and brown poster board 

• Pretend rattlesnakes 

• 8 oz. foam cups 

• Adhesive gem stickers 

• Straws that don’t bend 

• Glue sticks & glue dots 

• Duct tape - all colors 

• Colored play sand 

• White glue 

• Solo cups 

• Playdough 

• Clear hair gel 

• Quart baggies 

• Paint stir sticks 

VBS (continued) 
If you enjoy cutting, gluing, painting and assembling, we’d love to have you help us start to build the creative 
elements to turn West Lawn UMC into a southwestern desert-themed environment! Some projects can be done at 
home, while others we’ll make onsite, behind the scenes. If you would like to join this Art Team, please contact 
Laurie Jentes at 856-495-6351, laurie@westlawnumc.org. 
 
In addition, we are also in need of supplies and materials for the various crafts and activities related to this year’s 
theme. We welcome donations of any of the below listed items. These items can be dropped off at the Church 
office or Welcome Center at any time between now and late May. Thank you! 
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Recently, Western Berks Shepherding Ministry has had a big increase in new clients seeking transportation services. 
They are in need of new adult volunteers to drive clients to local 
medical appointments. Volunteers can choose when and where they 
wish to drive as well as how often. It is a great way to volunteer 
that is flexible, very little commitment and extremely rewarding!!!! 
 

For more information, please contact 484-294-7394 or 
WesternBerksShepherding@gmail.com. 

Coffee & Donut Holes Are Back! 
We're bringing back the coffee and donut holes! West Lawn is seeking additional fellowship team members to 
provide hospitality services on Sunday mornings. If you are looking for a way to serve at WL, contact Kelly 
Rismiller to join this relationship building ministry opportunity. kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610-507-9141. 

Snack Attack! 
If you are ever around kids, you know how many snacks they can eat in one day, one 
week, one month! New Journey Community Outreach recognizes this need for snacks, 
for the children whose parents are served through the food pantry. Any donations of 
individually packed snack treats are greatly appreciated. Please drop them off at the 
Welcome Center or Church office throughout the month of May. We would love to help 
stock their snack pantry before the end of this school year. Thank you! 

UMCOR Collaborates to Relieve Ukrainians’ Suffering 
The United Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR), is 
collaborating to send 47,895 pounds of medical supplies and 
equipment worth $935,000.00 to three hospitals in Kyiv, 
Ukraine. The first shipment arrived at the State Ukrainian 
Health Ministry Heart Institute in Kyiv on April 14. The 
second shipment was shared between the Heart Institute, the 
Center for Pediatric Cardiology & Cardiac Surgery Clinic 
for Children and the National Specialized Children’s 
Hospital, which is the nation’s largest children’s hospital, on 
April 20. The third shipment is scheduled to follow soon, 
according to Roland Fernandes, general secretary of 
UMCOR who added “We multiply our own efforts and the 
generosity of our contributors when we engage in creative 
service partnerships.” 

 

Lena Denman, president of the Arlene Campbell Humanitarian Foundation, expressed appreciation of UMCOR for 
its role in the project. “The Foundation is honored to receive the support of the United Methodist Committee on 
Relief for efforts to provide medical supplies and medical equipment to the State Ukrainian Health Ministry Heart 
Institute in Kyiv, Ukraine,” she said. “This hospital serves not only Kyiv, but also suburbs of Kyiv that have 
experienced mass atrocities. It was because of the support of UMCOR and its contributors that we were able to 
arrange transportation for these three shipments of vital medical supplies.” “This is the biggest shipment we have 
ever had,” said Dr. Vitaly Demyanchuk, deputy director of the State Ukrainian Health Ministry Heart Institute in 
Kyiv. “Every box contains useful supplies that give us the possibility of providing high quality medical care to our 
patients, for wounded individuals and others in our area. We thank all of the American people. Together we are 
strong.” Items in the shipments include wound care/triage supplies, surgical kits and masks, examination gloves, 
mask respirators, varieties of hospital gowns, stethoscopes, sterile containers and basic medicine. 
47 counties of the state. 
 
As part of the General Board of Global Ministries, the mission and humanitarian assistance agency of The United 
Methodist Church, UMCOR provides relief and recovery response throughout the world. UMCOR is extensively 
engaged in services for refugees from Ukraine both inside Ukraine and beyond in the wake of the Russian invasion 
of late February 2022. To support UMCOR’s continued efforts to offer immediate relief and long-term recovery for 
the war in Ukraine, make a gift to Advance #982450. [article from Eastern PA Conference Digest, April, 2022] 

mailto:WesternBerksShepherding@gmail.com
mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
https://umcmission.org/
https://umcmission.org/advance-project/982450/
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Safe Haven Lighthouse 
Happy Spring from Safe Haven Lighthouse! In March the kids made Easter gnomes to take home. These gnomes 
were just a fun way of getting ready for Easter. 
 
The next craft they made were bird feeders using suet and bright colored pipe cleaners to attract the birds.  It was 
fun to see how different each kid made theirs. We are also practicing the Books of the New Testament.  Miss Ruth 
is teaching them a song to remember the Books in order.  Some of the kids sing the Books while reciting them to 
us.  They are also having fun while doing this.  We have also purchased building blocks with the Books of the Bi-
ble on them.  This will help the kids remember them as they are playing. 
 
In April Bonnie led them in a food craft, making resurrection rolls.  The roll is the tomb, the marshmallow is the 
body, and the cinnamon sugar is the spices sprinkled on the body.  After baking the body is gone and all that is left 
is the empty tomb.  Just like Jesus’ body was no longer in the tomb. We also made Earth Day planters using succu-
lents.  The kids each picked a container and also which succulent they wanted to use.  They were able to take these 
home at the end of the day. 
 
We continue to study the Bible Studies for Life curriculum and appreciate how much the kids know and are able to 
retain and participate in class. In May we will be taking several outdoor trips and hoping for nice weather. 
 
Peace, 
Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller 

Eastern PA 
UMW Spiritual 
Life Retreat, 
will be on May 
14 via Zoom 
from 9:30–
11:30 am.  

The theme is “Seeking Water in Spiritual Deserts” 
led by Dorothy Killebrew, retired missionary. To 
register for the Zoom link, email 
2022UMWretreat@gmail.com or call Polly Riddle at 
215-674-9049. 
 
Please join us on Tuesday, May 17 in the HeBrews 
Café at 11:30am. Bring your lunch & beverage for a 
sharing time of fellowship. At noon, we will have a 
presentation on Ukraine by Phoebe Berks Associate 
Chaplain Emily Southerton who spent time near the 
capital with a youth mission program. 

Crossroads 

Please visit the men’s ministry section on our church app to 
register.   

Speakers: The Godwin Family 

Saturday, June 18th 

mailto:2022UMWretreat@gmail.com
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Women's Book Club will 
meet Wednesday, May 11, at 
7:00PM in room 201 in the 
Community Center to  
discuss The Edge of Lost by 
Kristina McMorris. June’s 
book will be The Rose Code 
by Kate Quinn. 
 

New readers always welcome! Come join the  
discussion! To be added to the email list or for  
information please contact Donna Barnhart at 
dmbhart2@gmail.com or 610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Area 
Food Pantry distribution 
will be on May20th from 
2:30-4:30PM in the 
WLUMC Community 
Center. Pre-registration is 
preferred and can be 
scheduled by calling 484-

525-0980.  Donations accepted weekdays in the 
church office. Thank you! 

 

Thanks to customers shopping at smile.amazon.com or 
using the Amazon app with AmazonSmile on everyday 
purchases, so far AmazonSmile has donated:  
 

• $1,010.74 to West Lawn United Methodist Church* 

• Over $334 million to US charities 

• Over $377 million to charities worldwide 

 
Don’t forget to use Amazon Smile when making 
purchases at Amazon and choose West Lawn United 
Methodist Church as your charity. 
 
Thank you for your support!  

WLUMC Receives Life Improvement Award 
West Lawn United Methodist Church and  Alice Moyer 
were nominated and selected to receive the Paul J. Hoh 
Life Improvement Award from Berks Connections/

Pretrial Services (BCPS) for many years of serving 
Berks Connections clients’ families at Christmas! 
[through the Angel Tree project].  The Paul J. Hoh Life 
Improvement Award recognizes an individual, 
organization or employer that has furthered the mission 
of BCPS by improving the lives of incarcerated 
individuals, reentrants and their families.   
 

The award was presented at the BCPS Annual Life 
Improvement Breakfast on Tuesday, April 19th at the 
Doubletree Hotel in Reading.   

Altar Flowers 
Sponsoring altar flowers is a 
wonderful way to recognize 
someone or special moments. 
There are two flower slots per 
week. To sponsor flowers, please 
call Acacia Flower Shop (610-376
-8767) directly to order. Orders 
must be received by Tuesday for 
placement the following Sunday. 

 

mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=32OBKKDJOOFSS&K=3S9670F3G6M5M&M=urn:rtn:msg:2022032516055904dedf086b134d74bcd8a13c1b70p0na&R=1B07NHBABYTBH&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fref%3Dpe_8705550_629643820_smi_em_l1_sml_disb_active_eng_mkt&H=ZW6UAQSYUDTF3
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We’ve been busy during April, and we are looking forward to May, the end 
of school, and all of summer!  Here are some pictures of what we’ve been 
up to... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In May we will Confirm 15 youth, spend more time helping members with 
their lawns, and learn, play games, and of course, eat lots of snacks!                               

                                                                                -Trisha   

May 2022   
(See App for more details)  

 
5/1–  6-8pm Youth Group 

5/4– WLW Youth Night 6-7:30 

5/8–  9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 

 Mother’s Day– No Youth Group  

5/11– WLW Youth Night 6-7:30pm 

5/15–  9:30am 6/7th SS  

          11am Confirmation Sunday 

5/18–  WLW Youth Night 6-7:30 

5/22–  6/7 SS; 6-8pm Youth Group  

5/25–  WLW Youth Night 6-7:30 

5/29–  NO Youth Group  

 

Confirmation Class 2022 
 

During the month of April 
our confirmation students 
have been serving during 
church, & learning about the 
Confirmation vows in detail.  
Looking towards May, stu-
dents will be participating in 
a self-chosen service project, 
and meeting together with 
one another and all the men-
tors.  On May 15th we will be 
celebrating their confirma-
tion.   
Join us that day at 11am to 
celebrate this step in their life 
long faith journey.   

For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

umc.org  
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Thank You to all of the painting volunteers who 
helped paint the 100 Woodside property.  All 
painting has been completed thanks to your help! 
Jack Williams, Project Manager 

Just a quick thank you to all 
the team members, and the 
office staff for the work you 
put into scheduling and pro-
moting our spring blood 
drive.  I was very pleased 
with the results (47 units) at 
a time when blood is so des-
perately needed in our area. 
 
We have a new representa-
tive at Miller-Keystone 
(Samantha), and she was 
very impressed with not only 
our  Community Center, but 
also the support and hospital-
ity that our church provides 
to the blood center. 
 
I know that WLUMC sup-
ports many missions, and 
each one is trying hard to get 
the attention and assistance 
of our church members, so 
thank you for the time and 
effort you take to bring these 
varied opportunities to the 
attention of our church fami-
lies. 
Eileen Williams 

Spring Blood Drive Update 
The spring blood drive was held on Thursday, March 30 at the 
Community Center. We had a total of 51 donors registered and the 
Miller-Keystone team was able to collect 47 units of life-saving 
whole blood to supply to hospitals in our area. This drive not only 
shattered the goal of 40 units set by Miller-Keystone, it is also the 
most units obtained at a single drive in the 8 years that we have been 
co-coordinators.  
 
We wish to extend a sincere thank you to all our donors for their 
dedicated support over this time span.  We hope to see you at the fall 
drive on September 29th.  
 
Barb Wenger, Eileen Williams, Coordinators 

“For I was hungry and you gave me something 
to eat; I was thirsty and you gave me some-
thing to drink; I was a stranger and you invit-
ed me in…” - Matthew 25:34-40 
On Sunday, May 1, the United Methodist 
Church has the opportunity to recognize and 
celebrate the special Native American voices 
and cultures that have played such important 
roles in American society and continue to do so 
to this day.  With 20,000 strong in our denomi-
nation, donations on May 1st shall help to sup-
port vital ministries and churches in Native 
American communities. Your gifts are greatly 
appreciated. Thank you! - Bob Fleck 

Attention Graduates! 
If you or someone you know who is part of 
our church family is graduating this spring 
from high school, college, trade school or 
graduate school, please provide their name, 
school & degree, if applicable.  
 
Submissions can be made via email to 
announcements@westlawnumc.org,  
phone at 610-678-5611  
or at the Welcome Center.   

Dear WLUMC, 
Thank you to my church family for all of the 
prayers, cards, and Pastor visits during my re-
cent hospital and rehab stay. A special thank 
you to Carolyn and her team for providing din-
ners my first week at home.  It’s nice to have a 
caring congregation at these times.   
- Joyce Kershner 
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If you are interested in 

scheduling a baptism or 

joining the church, 

please contact the 

church office at  

office@westlawnumc.org / 

610-678-5611  

or one of the pastors. 

Carol G. Pettinato 
8/27/1937—3/25/2022 

Robert “Bob” Gray 
9/10/1941 – 4/12/2022 

Brooke Carolyn Schermerhorn 
daughter of 

Erin Percinsky-Schermerhorn 

Carson Reed Schermerhorn 
son of 

Erin Percinsky-Schermerhorn 

Lawson Luther Rinehart 
son of 

George & Ashley Rinehart, III 



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Jeff Raffauf 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 



MAY 28 
Joshua Buck  
John Goshert  
Rebecca Hill  
Karen Kieffer  
Denton Quick  
 
MAY 29 
Caitlyn Adams  
Matthew Clark  
Gail Kahn  
Patricia Siminski  
Charles Williams  
 
MAY 30 
Chris Allan  
Deborah Berk  
Geoff Lewis  
Timothy Marshall  
 
MAY 31 
Darlene Cook  
Samuel Phillips  
Derek Rabold  
Lewis Ritter  
Debbie Schartel  
Alyssa Shaub  
Brandon Shaub  
Richard Stevenson  

MAY 9 
April Gerhart  
Jennifer Hertzog  
James Kuhle  
Rolando Rivera  
Joyce Shell  
Michele Tartaglia  
Christine Ulrich  
 
MAY 10 
Vanessa Hartline  
Kathleen Melnyk  
Alyssa Mikes  
Allison Parks  
Andrew Parks  
Peggy Schwab  
Michele Shimp  
Dianne Smith  
Darwin Wagner  
Walt Weniger  
 
MAY 11 
William Conrow  
Karen Hill  
Nathan McCloskey  
Erinn Morgan  
Marly Richards  
Rick Schartel  
Willard Stephens  
Heather Tellez  
Michelle Wyandt  
 
MAY 12 
Drew Brannen  
Judith Goodman  
Erin Hill  
Carol Magee  
Tori Mays  
Michael McCloskey  
Margie Stiller  
Cynthia Texter  
Karen Thorne  
 
MAY 13 
Nick Gerhart  
Joseph Keel  
Nicola Perri  
Linda Roberts  
Michael Stiller  
Andrea Stine  
 
MAY 14 
Taylor Chaney  
Scott Henninger  

Sherri High  
Nicholas Johnson  
Donna Kramer  
Barbara Witman  
 
MAY 15 
Arthur Folk  
Abbey Hardy  
Katey Henninger  
F. Klinger  
Mark Ricketts  
Brendan Salyards  
Jennifer Smith  
Michelle Snyder  
Ryan Wyandt  
 
MAY 16 
Jason Frankhouser  
Rusty Long  
Ken Schock  
 
MAY 17 
Jeni Dudash  
Laura Ellis  
George Goldman  
Christopher Johnson  
Deborah Long  
Meghan Niggel  
Bethany Saunders  
Tristan Williams  
Leda Woolwine  
 
MAY 18 
Susan Cooney  
Diane Hettinger  
Tara Hills  
Geoffrey Miner  
Jennifer Morales  
 
MAY 19 
Kyle Esterly  
David Weidenhammer  
Robert Zalmanek  
 
MAY 20 
June Burkert  
Allisan Gutierrez  
Christy Larson  
Randy Schneck  
Ryan Woolwine  
 
MAY 21 
Christopher Adams  
Timothy Cruley  

Jeff Nagle  
Jake Peterson  
 
MAY 22 
Kevin Angstadt  
Benjamin Carter  
Julie Folk  
Amber Landes  
Linda McCrea  
 
MAY 23 
Joseph Delewski  
Mackenzie Ricketts  
Rachael Thomas  
Vicki Waters  
Sally Wilson  
 
MAY 24 
Andrew Kelly  
Eric Kohl  
Katie Marweg  
Edwin Romero  
Faye Sailer  
Laura Trewella  
Veronica Washington  
Allison Wilson  
 
MAY 25 
Robert Mills  
Kevin Orzechowski  
Chris Pruitt  
Jadelyn Rivera  
Harriett Ziegenfuss  
 
MAY 26 
Jessie Allen  
William Harrison  
Shauna Lee  
Kel-lee Shipe  
Debra Soule  
James Thomas  
Katy Zelinske  
 
MAY 27 
Javius Galan  
Susan Martin  
Kristina Mathis  
Elyse Miller  
Janet Moorman  
Jordan Morris  
John Terek  
Heather Wagner  
 

MAY 1 
Angela Dietrich  
Jeffrey Leed  
Jaclyn Mauser  
Chloe McCarty  
Robert Moyer  
Samuel Phillips  
Kurt Schneiderhan  
Meg Speece  
Kenneth Sweitzer  
Richard Traffas  
Denise Weida  
 
MAY 2 
W. Clabaugh  
Mackenzie Evans  
Stefanie Schaeffer  
Carolann Schneiderhan  
  
MAY 3 
Dan Allan  
Ryan Babula  
Amanda Davis  
Taylor Fry  
Kevin Kline  
Cheryl Raffauf  
 
MAY 4 
Deborah Eckroth  
Scott Zuidema  
 
MAY 5 
Preston Knauer  
Erik Pfennig  
Eric Schneiderhan  
 
MAY 6 
Lisa Davis  
Jack Kutz  
Karen Whitney  
 
MAY 7 
Richard Bona  
Emma Carter  
Kristina Newton  
Shawn Shannon  
Mark Witmyer  
Laura Yazemboski  
 
MAY 8 
Mark Brisan  
Michael Hillegass  
Kimberly Serfass  
 

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


